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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, January 24, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Station.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  The roll was called; present were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
Public Input

Steve Blazer of DataTalk presented a Samsung digital phone system bid for the new township building.  DataTalk did the phone system in the fire, road, and zoning departments.  Discussion was held on a voiceover IP system.  Our current system is six or seven years old.  The benefit of the IP voiceover is the phone can be moved anywhere in the building.  It could even be taken home and with internet the system will pick up from the office.  Hosted voiceover is less expensive and not as many bells and whistles.  Zoning member, Darren Webb, mentioned he changed to this system at his office, likes it, and it works well.  The downside is the rent for the life of the service, in lieu of a phone bill.  For six lines, cost would be $360.00 per month.  Trustee Garrett would like a quote for hosted versus voiceover service.

Brad Rucker of National Contracting (NCG) discussed new issues with the township building due to the fire from the welders last weekend.  The insulation and beams are being replaced.  The damage will not change the construction completion date of February 22, 2011.  They are estimating three days to finish the fire replacement items.  The welders were from Keystone Construction and were certified per NCG; Keystone Construction’s insurance is handling the fire damage claim.  Trustee Johnson requested a revised construction schedule for township records.  Director of Operations, Todd Cooper, also requested documentation on the construction delays, and wants the original fourteen concerns reviewed – what is left to complete and when will they be done.  The floor tile installer will be working on weekends while the area is clear.  The hydrostatic test will not be done until the center section is completed.  Tim Carlisle, who did the stone work, will review the flashing installation to prevent any water damage in the future.   The concrete floors will be lasered tomorrow for levelness; Cooper and Johnson will be notified.  Waterworks was supposed to come today to camera the septic line, but has been delayed until tomorrow morning.  Pat Dunlap from NCG will be on site every day with the project manager.  It was noted Hahn’s company will not be doing the interior trim.  

Trustee Garrett spoke to Mr. Rucker about results versus excuses.  NCG has tried to explain the delays and issues, but the township is the one catching the issues for the project manager.  At the last meeting NCG told the Board all of the issues would be resolved by the end of that week - then nothing.  NCG is embarrassing the Board, when all they had to do was pick up the phone and communicate.  Now there has been a fire in the building.  Garrett noted the township can deal in good faith for only so long, and now it’s gone.  He is not believing anything until it’s done.  The Board is looking at their responsibility to the residents and what they will end up with twenty-five years from now.

Mr. Johnson mentioned he spoke to Pinnacle Welding about the welder’s certification.  The welder should not have been on the job site, and one of the two welders was already let go.  Keystone Construction hired the welders from Pinnacle.  Mr. Rucker is planning to speak to who certifies the welders and where the paperwork came from.  It was again noted Hahn will not be doing the trim work.  The patio concrete seal work was discussed and the gutters will go up soon to help with the water running into the interior.  Ms. Koch requested they shoot the patio with the laser tomorrow also.

Old Business

General discussion was held on phone systems.

The tennis court advertisement has not been published yet and the prosecutor’s office will be contacted for information.

New Business

Trustee Garrett is going to ride along township roads with Jerry Ungashick from Delaware County Engineer’s Office.  He will find out how the county maintains their road records and implement the same system for the township.  The fiscal officer noted she only has a road listing and overall annual summary of road mileage, but not the individual lengths of each road.  Trustee Koch asked Garrett to check the erosion on Merchant road at the culvert.

It was noted the state is reviewing to repeal the estate tax, which means also no estate tax income for townships.  Trustees Garrett, Johnson and Koch noted their support of the estate tax repeal.
Mr. Cooper reported: 1- The weight reduction signs on posted roads would be placed by February 1, 2011.  Several had been removed.  2- New signs are also posted at the township building site.  3- The sewer project is starting the extension line across the river.  The Board would like an update on the project and would like to know if the county has taken over the project and what their future plan is for the facility.  Trustee Garrett will contact someone from the county sanitary department.  4- Firefighter Arehart will be out January 21 – March 7 for injury leave following ankle surgery.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the injury leave.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  5- Health insurance is increasing 19%.  Cooper will meet with another broker tomorrow to compare carriers and shop prices.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #7557-7598, totaling $192,132.15.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business, Trustee Koch moved to adjourn.  Trustee Johnson seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes
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